June 10, 1971

Mr., Re Ko Xarg

Roadeida Davelopaent BEngineer
Departnent of Highways
Montpelier, Vormont 05602

Daear Mr. Rarr:

In regard to your lebier of May 24 concerning the applicabllity of your
Junk motor vehicle program to 10 VZA Chapter 151, the Invirvonmental Board
voted on June 8 that a permdt for these disposal aveasm will not be required in
that the storing of thoese vehicles doces not congtitubte a gsignificont change
undar the neaning of the stabtubte,

+

However, the poard will reguire the weitten approval of the Distwict
Brvironmental Coorvdinator in the area where the motor vehicles will be
collacted prior to the storing of sald vehicles, I do not envigion any greal
di Fficulty in obtaining such approval, and the Board's feeling in thig matter
ig that such approval vould mininmize any eavirzonmental impact that nlght
otherwise occur,

I hope this mects with your approval, and if I can be of any further
agsistance to you, piease fesl free to contact we.

- Sincerely,

ROBERT &, BABJOCK, JR.

Bxecutive Officeyr

Varmont BEnovivonmental Board
REBYckh
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